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                          INTERNATIONAL  ASSOCIATION  OF  PANORAMIC  PHOTOGRAPHERS

JULY 25, 2016 IAPP Conference Call
Attendees: Board Members: Tom Sheckels (President), Fran Gardino (Treasurer), Kay Larkin (Secretary), Ray Pfeiffer, Paul Speaker, Dave Kutz (Past President)

Absent: Steve Delroy, Glenn Cope
Call to Order 8:42pm EDT
Motion to accept Meeting Minutes for 6-27-16 made by Tom, Dave seconded, passed unanimously.
President's Report (Tom): 

Mini-conference cancelled due to lack of interest, Dave O. still presented Camera to the museum. Hoping to reschedule mini-conference with more advertising.


Epson award for highest-scoring IAPP member, check-box when registering. Past IAPP winners are listed on the Epson web page. This year will check to make sure winner is a paid member.


E-blast about what we are planning, like the Springfield show and the next Conference. Will send out to the Board first for ideas.


Skip August meeting because so many are traveling.

Treasurer's Report (Fran): 

Couldn’t open the account because of an issue about the address. Should be cleared up tomorrow. Bank of America is the new bank for checking. Tom will be added as signator. Then Tom will transfer the balances from Liberty Bell.

Current balances:

Paypal $10,457.29

Liberty Bell mm $10,905

Liberty Bell checking $4,417 (outstanding check for $250 for Fran to open the new account)

Total: $25,779.29
By-laws Update (Dave K, Paul):

Looking at following Articles
2.1.2 dues date, change to conform with current practice
4.1 Board eligibility, minimum of one attendance at a conference

4.3.2, 4.4.4, 4.4.5 filling vacancy

4.11.1 nominations b,c,d,e change timing and number of people involved, currently requires 20 

5.2, 5.3 meetings quorum change 20 members to 2/3 present

6.2 audit committee, change to external audit

8.1 amendments by petition of 25 members, reduce number of members required
8.4 change back to Roberts Rules which is more familiar
last revision 2005 when membership was higher
Marketing, PPA Booth, Student Members (Ray):

Tried to connect with anyone at PPA without any luck, got passed around to several people who never called back. Paul will try to find one of his contacts. Looked into sharing space with a vendor, and didn’t get any responses. Tom will check with our membership to see who is also a PPA member. Ray went through our member info pages and very few people had checked the PPA member box. 
Panoramic Exhibition at Springfield Gallery (DJohn):

Email from DJohn, show will run Nov 25 through Dec 23. Need to decide how get people to submit (call for submissions), sizes, how shown (mounted, Dave O. had offered his services). $200 to hang a show, Tom would like it funded by IAPP so there is no entry fee. DJohn has ribbons to give out to category winners. Tom will work out details with DJohn. Hopefully we can turn this into a traveling show.  Fran suggests canvas as a lower cost option, or printing on sintra, a white, durable plastic.

Fall Panoramic Journal (Dave K):

Call for images on Facebook from conference attendees, will send emails to members who attended. Since we won’t have anything from the mini-conference maybe Dave will have some from the camera presentation. Reminder to write articles about what we presented at the conference. Only sponsor is Nodal Ninji and Tom will check with Panoramic images. Target dates: submission Aug 20 to go to press in mid-Sept. Will use the dedicated journal email account for submissions.
Fall 2017 Conference (Tom):

Doug Segal from Panoramic Images is for having it in Chicago. Need to pick a date: second (8-11) or third week (15-18) of October. Paul says PSA Conference is the 5th-11th.in Pittsburg.  There is a Jewish holiday during second week.  Third week looks most promising.  Tom will check with Panoramic Images regarding third week.  
PSA Conference Table

Paul is giving a presentation on panoramic images 10-17 Sept at San Antonio. Tom will try to get Dawn and Bryan Snow, Tom Bleach, Randy Zumwalt, Cheryl Callin who all live in the region. Paul is already obligated to do several things and would not be able to commit to man our table. Tom will try to get someone interested mostly to man the table during the evenings. We could give out last years Journal. If we ask to be placed next to Bay Photo where Paul will be he could keep an eye on it during the day. Tom and Ray will work on advertising and a poster.  Application and payment for table must be in by July 31.
Paul made a motion to authorize $350 fee for PSA table if we get two people to commit to man the table, Ray seconded. Passed unanimous.
IAPP Members T-Shirts (Ray):

$6/shirt up to XL including two colors, $75 initial set up. Probably just for one side. They have a designer, we would just give an idea of what we want and they would set it up and send it back for approval. Tom will send highest-res version of the logo, imagines 2-3 inches on the shirt.

Richard Fowler Foundation ideas (DJohn):

 no update

Next Meeting (Sept 26) — None planned for August
Adjourn: 9:51pm EDT
Respectfully submitted

Kay Larkin, Secretary
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